Keene Crush Board Meeting Minutes
12/13/17
No Current Treasurer report available.  Referred to a previous report from August/September time frame that showed approx. $2420 in the bank.  Projections of income and expenditures for 2018 season (based on 2017) showed a possible post 2018 season balance of $4865, if accurate.
Talk of a donation of leftover monies from Keene Knights to Keene Crush to pay for KHS field time.  Christine to follow up on details.

Discussion topic of whether or not to stay in NHYLA:
Some reasons to stay include:  
8 game set schedule provided for all teams, as well as season ending tournament – without NHLYA, all scheduling would have to be done ad hoc for each team, which would be more work, or perhaps not even possible
Access to referee scheduling service for boys games – additional fee
Access to possible donations and discounts through Dick’s Sporting Goods
Some reasons to go independent: 
Lessened requirements for coaching certifications, team registrations, fees
Freedom to play any team on out chosen schedule, but unless we found another league, all scheduling would have to be done individually for each team.
Travel to other NHYLA towns can be lengthy and difficult.  Finding other towns/teams to play at similar or shorter distances in NH/VT/MA might be possible

No one has attended the monthly NHYLA meetings so far this season.  Decision would have to be made to register teams with NHYLA by the end of February to not be late.  Feedback on this topic is welcome.
Troy E took the action of reaching out to some of the VT and NH clubs he has played games with for more information for our next meeting.
Discussion of 2018 Registration:
We discussed registration fees for the upcoming season, as well as fundraising ideas.  From the members present, it was unanimous, or nearly so, that fundraising was not desired if it could be avoided.  The majority of the club members have opted for the fundraising buyout option in previous seasons.  We also discussed what fee would allow the club to meet its financial obligations for the season expenses.  
The decision was to set registration fees with no fundraising requirement at this time.  The 2018 registration fee will be $145, plus $25 paid to US Lacrosse to register the player with them.
The registration dates will be from as soon as the web site can be updated, and will close by 3/10/18.  Please note that if we remain a part of NHYLA, we have to register our teams by 3/1/18, so registering earlier is appreciated.
Team sizes will be capped at 22 players for a full field team, and 15 players for a half field team.
Dave H was given the action of updating the website and getting registration open ASAP.
Winter practice and learn to play:
Discussion of winter practice led to Chris M. having the AR of arranging field time on the Winchendon turf again the winter.  This is in process and looking like Saturdays from Jan 27th until March 31st.  Updates will be sent out when the schedule is finalized.
Learn to Play:  the Club would really like to get a learn to play program, or night, started again to keep the club energized and help build lacrosse in Keene.  We are reaching out to multiple locations in Keene where we might be able to have an event, and targeting a Saturday morning or weeknight time to schedule.
Kristin T is checking with the SAU and Cheshire Fairgrounds Arena
Dave check with Rec Center for LTP
Jack to check with Keene State
Rob to check with Trinity school and KSC
Advertising for season registration and learn to play:
Keene Crush pictures for the Facebook page as well as the website are welcome.
Create posters for Keene Ice, KMS (SAU29 E-fliers), ideas discussed and action to find previous posters given to board members.

Current Coaching status:
Discussed current coaching status.  As of the last meeting we have:

Boys: fielded teams at all age groups last year
8U – Open
10U – Open
12U – Chris Mercandetti
14U – Rich Comerford

Girls: due to low numbers, only fielded a team at 14U last year.  Majority of team graduated to high school, so we are looking to raise up the numbers on the girls side this year.
8U – Open
10U and/or 12U Troy Emineth
14U – Open
Coaching volunteers are needed.  Keene Crush will reimburse for L1 training for new coaches as well as for background checks, and coaches child plays for free.

Board Member elections:
We all thank outgoing President Chris Mercandetti for his hard work over the last 2 seasons to keep the club together and moving forward.  Our new Board makeup for the 2018 season is:
President – David Hubbard
Vice President - Chris Mercandetti (Boys VP)
Secretary – Nicole Cifrino
Treasurer – Open Wanda Kirker has been kind enough to continue filling the roll for us, even though she has no players left in the Crush organization.  We are really looking for someone to step up and relieve her.
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Next meeting is scheduled for January 10th at 6pm, location TBD.









